Audit and Budget Meeting
February 25, 2021

The Board of Audit met at the Shafer Town Hall on Tuesday, February 25th, 2021.  Board members present include:  Chairman Joe Mattson, Supervisor Kurt Nelson, Supervisor John Hoffman, Clerk Faith Lichtscheidl, Treasurer Dominique Haller and resident Mark Stovern.
The meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited.  

Clerk Lichtscheidl and Treasurer Haller reported that their financial records balanced with the bank and all financial records are in order.  The board then discussed road concerns for the upcoming year.  This discussion included the following topics:

- Need to replace 1 culvert (estimated amount is $2000) that we are aware of.
- Upland Road needs to be re-lime rocked; estimating 100 loads of lime rock at an 
   estimated fee of $40,000).  
- Chloride was $22,000 last year and estimating these approximate fees for this year.
- Fire contracts total approximately $40,000 for 2021.
- Lawn care for the town hall ran $3,500 last year and this may increase some.
- Township road 346th will possibly need to be seal coated and the last estimate for this 
   was approximately $17,000 in 2020. No guarantee this will be the price in 2021.
- Discussion around how the cost of things like fuel, materials, and LP will most likely 

   increase and how that could affect the budget.
Due to possible rising costs and not knowing exactly what pricing will look like in 2021 for any given material, Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to move $20,000 from the building fund to the Road and Bridge Fund.  Supervisor Nelson 2nd the motion; all in favor and motion carried.

Final discussion included ditch mowing.  Last year the township’s ditch mower broke and cannot be fixed.  We hired Mike Olson to take over the ditch mowing and trimming but he may be done after last summer.  The board discussed purchasing his equipment if it is for sale and if not, discussed having to purchase a ditch mower in 2021 but no final decisions were made at this time as the board would like to know what Mike Olson’s intentions are moving forward. 

A motion was made by Supervisor Nelson to keep the levy the same as 2021 for 2022, at $258,070.00, motion 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion passed.

A motion was made by Supervisor Nelson to adjourn the meeting at 7:06 pm, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; all in favor and motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted:

Faith Lichtscheidl, Township Clerk
